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12 February 2019 
 
Our Reference: SYD18/00735/02 (A25744594) 
Department’s Ref: SSD 9313  

 
Director – Social & Other Infrastructure Assessments         
Department of Planning & Environment        
GPO Box 39 
Sydney, NSW 2001  

 
Attention: Alex Hill  
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
NOTICE OF EXHIBITION OF EIS FOR BULK EXCAVATION AND CONSTRUCTION OF NEW 
UNIVERSITY OFFICE & LABORATORY BUILDING  
8-12 UNIVERSITY AVENUE, MACQUARIE PARK 
 
Reference is made to Department’s correspondence dated 14 January 2019, regarding the 
abovementioned application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and 
Maritime) in accordance with State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007.  
 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted information and raises no objection to the 
proposed development, subject to Department’s approval and the following comments being 
included in the any consent issued by the Department: 
 
1. A Construction Traffic Management Plan (CTMP) detailing construction vehicle routes, number 

of trucks, hours of operation, access arrangements and traffic control should be prepared in 
consultation with Sydney Coordination Office (SCO) of the Transport for NSW and submitted to 
Council for approval prior to the issue any Construction Certificate. In this regards any further 
enquiry related with the CTMP should be directed to Joel Azzopardi on 0466 427 016 or e-mail 
at <Joel.Azzopardi@transport.nsw.gov.au> or David Collaguazo on 0435 658 792 or e-mail at 
<David.Collaguazo@transport.nsw.gov.au> for their attention.  

 
Any inquiries in relation to this development application can be directed to Ahsanul Amin, on 8849 
2762 or e-mail at development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Pahee Rathan  
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
Sydney Division – North West Precinct  
 

 

  


